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Dear parents,

We hope the first week back at school was a successful one and that the children are beginning to settle into a routine. Last Monday’s ‘Dengineering Day’ really set the tone for what promises to be a busy and successful term.

The purpose of this letter is just to outline a couple of system changes to reading that we have made to the school day so that we can ensure the children are making as much progress as possible.

Historically, the outcomes for children in reading at the end of KS2 have been excellent. After the teaching of phonics in KS1, our children become fluent readers, able to comprehend texts at a high level. However, in response to the new National Curriculum and its increased requirements of pupils, we want to raise the bar with how reading is developed, both in school and at home.

Last term, Mrs Hamilton led the restructuring of the reading system, here in school. Almost all of our reading books have now been colour banded in alignment with the new National Curriculum. The children’s reading ages have been established and, from today, will receive a reading book in line with their reading age alongside their new homework/link book.
There may be children that will receive a more challenging text due to the difference between their actual age and their reading age. We would urge parents to work with their children on the text and break words down carefully and talk about the text together. 

There may be children who have taken home a text that is not as advanced as parents may like or have been used to. As the text has been chosen in line with their reading age, we would urge parents to use the text to work on reading at pace for example or tone of voice when characters are speaking etc. Our assessment of the children will determine those that need the next book band and they will then be given a book in the next band.
Many of the earliest reading books for children in Reception will have no words in them at all. This is not a mistake. It simply reflects the fact that there are more fundamental reading skills than the decoding of print. With these books, simply encourage your child to firstly describe what is happening in the pictures, secondly work out any inferred detail such as the emotions of the characters, and thirdly construct a story from the pictures in sequence.
For children in Year 4 and above, it will remain at the discretion of the class teachers as to when a pupil will no longer require a banded book. Once a pupil is a completely independent reader, they will be allowed to choose their own reading material to read at home and at school. 
In all instances, we would heavily advocate use of the link book to communicate with the class teachers. The children will be assessed regularly, using a variety of methods and will be set books according to the teachers’ professional judgement. There may be some teething problems or points to clarify, as we make this change, so your communication and support is greatly appreciated. 
Regardless of the text, it is of vital importance that the children ‘read’ for at least ten minutes, every day. ‘Reading’ could include: reading to themselves, reading to others (adult/brother/cat/teddy etc.), being read to by another reader and also the use of audiobooks (there are apps – although having a cost – that are very useful). A mixture of all those activities would ensure that the children are exposed to high quality reading opportunities on a consistent basis.

Please use the homework/link books, as prescribed by your child’s class teacher, to record reading, communicate progress/queries and celebrate the children’s daily reading. We hope, through our house system, to reward those children who are ensuring that daily reading is an important activity that it is being done regularly.

Please do not hesitate to clarify any points outlined in this letter with your child’s class teacher.

Yours sincerely

Mr J. Blackmore                        Mrs Hamilton

Headteacher                             Language and the Arts Coordinator 
�








Inspired by: I Corinthians Ch 13 Vs 4-7

Those who belong to our school: protect, trust, have hope, persevere, show courage and rejoice.


